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Veterans Benefits – The County will support legislation to increase availability, accessibility, 
and utilization of Veterans Benefits 
 
Within Contra Costa County, Veterans’ health care is provided by the VA Martinez Clinic, a 
division of the VA Northern California Healthcare System. Currently, access to enrollment in the 
VA healthcare system is limited to Veterans with a Service Connected disability of greater than 
10%, special eligibility criteria (Purple Heart, former POW, Iraq & Afghanistan Vets within 5 
years of discharge, etc.), and to Veterans with an annual gross income less than a geographically 
based threshold. Currently, VA emergency services are not available after hours or during 
weekends. The nearest VA emergency room is nearly 34 miles away from the VA Martinez 
Clinic.  
 
The County will support legislation that would expand enrollment eligibility (such as removing 
the income limit criteria) to all Veterans with an honorable discharge. Furthermore, the County 
will support legislation that would establish 24 hour VA emergency services at the VA Martinez 
clinic. 
 
In addition, the County will support legislation that will improve the timeliness and quality of 
both VA benefits claim decisions and VA healthcare services. Specifically, legislation that works 
toward improving on the expedited processing of claims and administering of benefits to 
populations with unique needs, such as homeless Veterans, Women Veterans, and Veterans 
experiencing service related Posttraumatic Stress Disorder.      
 
Veterans Halls – The County will support legislation to provide America’s veterans 
organizations with resources to make necessary repairs to their meeting halls and facilities. 
 
Across America, the meeting halls and posts of Veterans Service Organizations such as the 
American Legion and Veterans of Foreign Wars serve as unofficial community centers. 
Unfortunately, many of these facilities are not compliant with Americans with Disabilities Act 
accessibility standards, are not earthquake retrofitted, or have deteriorated in recent years due to 
declining membership and reduced rental revenues as a result of the economic downturn. 
 
The County will support legislation that would create a competitive grant program for veterans’ 
organizations, classified by the IRS as 501c19 non-profit organizations and comprised primarily 
of past or present members of the United States Armed Forces and their family members, to use 
for repairs and improvements to their existing facilities. 
 
 


